 SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1
April 18, 2024
Dear Parents,

The kids were hard at work this week as we get ready to head into SAT’s next week.  We took a practice SAT test, we are ready for next week!   The SATs are an annual academic achievement test (Stanford Achievement test).  Next week the kids will test in the morning and then enjoy a little slower pace in the afternoons.  The kids are allowed to chew gum during certain tests next week.  If your child is allowed to chew gum, please send it in with them (if your child doesn’t bring gum, I’ll assume you prefer that they not chew it, gum may not be shared).  Each morning before our tests, a piece of peppermint candy will be given to students to enhance brain activity.  They may ask for 1-2 more during testing.
Next Friday, I will be giving the kids the Otis Lennon test after chapel.  This is an abilities test comprised mostly of puzzles and reasoning questions.  It is administered in 1st, 3rd, 5th and 7th grades. 
We have been discussing what a mystery is and what you need to do to solve a mystery.  I let the kids look through a series of mystery books I keep in our room. They are early chapter books; some of the kids are reading them in their spare time.  Next Wednesday, I’m going to serve the kids a mystery snack.  They will pick from a list that includes items like “flying saucers” and “ants”.  They won’t know what they ordered until they are served.   Please send in the item written in red at the top of your newsletter.  If you would, please send the item you supply in a brown bag so the kids won’t know what we’re having for our special snack.  Please send everything in by next Tuesday so I’ll be sure that we have what we need.     
Thank you all for attending and for volunteering at the carnival.  What a wonderful night of FCS family fun.  We had a super turnout and it seemed like fun was had by all.                                                                                                   

*Please send in a white or pastel pillowcase by Wednesday, May 8th, with the following written on the center of one side (using a black fabric marker or Sharpie marker):

Now I lay me down to sleep,

I’ll count my friends

instead of sheep

Make sure you use either a black sharpie pen or a fabric pen!!  Leave a margin of about 8 inches along the edges, especially the top and bottom. Before you start writing, make sure to insert a piece of cardboard into the pillowcase so the marker won’t bleed through to the other side.
Our final book report will be assigned soon.
**Parent Appreciation Chapel is Friday, May 10th!  We hope you can attend- we have all sorts of great stuff planned!
(OVER)

Reminders and important dates:
April 24 - Progress Reports 

April 22 - April 25th - SAT week

April 26 - No School

May 10 - Parent Appreciation Chapel – Please come!!

May 20- Clean-Up Day
May 21- Water Day, End of Year Party

May 22- Award’s Day (last day of school)
Homework:
NO homework or tests next week!
The kids should be prepared each day to take the SATs - plenty of sleep each night and a good, hardy breakfast each morning are important!  PLEASE PRAY for us each morning and pack a healthy snack; please do not send in sugary treats next week.
*Please plan ahead and get you Read and Quiz points early.  I will be closing our class library around MAY 8TH to be sure that all books have been returned.
